
feb 15

a preemptive daily (regular daily will follow tomorrow)

is this what we've been praying for?  on february 8th 
during, a chapel service on asbury campus, at least a 
hundred young people came forward and fell to their 
knees at the altar.  it began a mighty campus revival 
that continues to this day and word has it that it is 
spreading to other campuses as well.  has the woke 
young generation finally awaken to God?

we all know that God has a people He wants to rescue 
from this generation.  only God knows where all this is 
heading but we know what Jesus said.  "and I also say 
to you that you are peter, and on this rock I will 
build My church, and the gates of Hades shall not 
prevail against it." matt 16:18  no, He is not calling 
peter the rock but the rock is the revelation that 
Jesus Christ is indeed the Son of God.

the Holy Spirit is making that truth known today around 
the world.  religious revivals and growth are happening 
all over the world.  in sub-sahara africa christianity 
is growing faster than their actual population growth.  
and by the way, sub-sahara population growth is 
currently the fastest in the world.

the growth of the pentecostal growth in recent years 
has been nothing less than staggering.  in 1970 they 
represented only about five percent of christians while 
today they number about twenty-five percent.  they are 
projected to reach over a billion by the end of the 
century.  that amounts to the current population of 



china.  (of course, i don't believe any of us think 
there is anywhere near that much time left.)  people 
today are tired of the old form and ceremony 
traditional religion has been offering.  they are 
hungry for more.  the spirit within them yearns for 
more of the Spirit of Truth Jesus spoke of.

some studies show that the growth of christianity is 
far outreaching the growth of islam.  by these 
estimates there will be soon be three christians for 
every two muslims.  politics and culture have been so 
impacted by the christian sentiment, many leftist 
believe the rise of a christian theocracy is trying to 
establish itself.  (note the recent rise of the prime 
minister of italy.)  the media and ruling elite 
actively strive to hide all these things from the 
people at large.  

yes, darkness is having it's rise but even as the devil 
turns up the heat, God will be matching it - burner for 
burner.  the bible says the devil will have his day.  
the bible also says, "those of the people who 
understand shall instruct many; yet for many days they 
shall fall by sword and flame, by captivity and 
plundering." dan 11:33

in recent years we have witness zealots for religion 
sacrifice their lives for what they believe would earn 
them heaven.  one cannot earn something that is freely 
given.  it had to be freely given because it's cost was 
more than anyone could pay.  anyone but One, that is.

"I came to send fire on the earth, and how I wish it 
were already kindled!" luke 12:49  pockets; pockets 



around the world.  the match is lit and soon the fire 
will become a blaze which cannot be contained.  the 
church will have to be removed for darkness to have 
it's day simply because darkness cannot overcome light.  
it exists only in the absence of light.  do you feel 
the spark in your heart yet?  feed the fire and watch 
it grow.  the Holy Spirit has a work to do in these 
days and i pray we all be a feather drifting wherever 
He blows.

how long will it be before the secular world takes 
stringent notice and attempts to "cancel" us out - 
figuratively and literally?  it may soon not just be 
words of condemnation we will have to endure.  count 
the costs today.  decide now how far you are willing to 
go and whether there be any price too costly for you to 
pay.

i have counted the cost.  whatever i have was given to 
me by God and i freely offer it all back to Him.  
"finally, there is laid up for me the crown of 
righteousness, which the Lord, the righteous Judge, 
will give to me on that day, and not to me only but 
also to all who have loved His appearing." 2 tim 4:8  
maranatha.  even so, come Lord Jesus!


